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Via email only 
 
Honorable Gretchen Whitmer 
Governor, State of Michigan 
The George Romney Building 
Lansing, MI 48909 
 
Attention: Mark Totten 
  Legal Counsel to the Governor 
 

Re: City of Ann Arbor 

Section 8.26 – adds this section to authorize an annual tax levy of up to 1 
mill during the years from 2023 through 2043 for the purpose of providing 
funds to advance community climate action, including: year-round 
composting; expanded residential/multifamily recycling; community and 
rooftop solar programs; rental and low-income household energy programs; 
bicycle and pedestrian infrastructure; neighborhood resource centers; electric 
vehicle infrastructure; and tree plantings 

 
Dear Governor Whitmer: 

You have referred to this office this proposed charter amendment adopted by 
resolution of the Ann Arbor city council at its meeting held on December 6, 2021, for 
submission to the voters at the election to be held on November 8, 2022. 

 
I have reviewed the proposed amendment in light of the Home Rule City Act 

(HRCA), 1909 PA 279, MCL 117.1, et seq., and conclude that the proposed 
amendment is consistent with the HRCA. 

 
The Attorney General has a separate responsibility to review proposed ballot 

language for compliance with the requirements of Section 21 of the HRCA of being 
accurate, impartial and limited to 100 words.  I have examined the ballot language  
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for the proposed amendment as set forth in the city council’s resolution and 
conclude that the ballot language conforms to the requirements of Section 21 of the 
HRCA. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/George M. Elworth 
 
George M. Elworth 
Assistant Attorney General 
State Operations Division 
(517) 335-7573 

GME:bb 
Enc.: Correspondence regarding the proposed amendment 
 
cc: Jacqueline Beaudry, City Clerk, by email only: jbeaudry@a2gov.org 
     Stephen K. Postema, City Attorney, ATTN: Matthew P. Thomas, Asst. City 
          Attorney, by email only:  mthomas@a2gov.org  
     Kristina Gierhart, Executive Assistant, Governor’s Office, by email only 
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December 20, 2021 
 
 
 
City of Ann Arbor 
Jacqueline Beaudry  
City Clerk 
301 E. Huron Street 
P.O. Box 8647 
Ann Arbor, MI  48107 
 
Re: Proposed Charter Amendment – City of Ann Arbor 
 
Dear Ms. Beaudry, 
 
On behalf of Governor Whitmer I am responding to your email and attached letter dated 
December 20, 2021.  I am forwarding your information to the Attorney General’s Office for 
legal review of the proposed charter amendment for the City of Ann Arbor.  Our office will 
respond upon completion of that review and recommendation. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/Kristina Gierhart 
 
Kristina Gierhart 
Executive Assistant for Legal Services 
Office of Governor Whitmer 
(517) 241-5630 
 
c: Attorney General’s Office, State Operations Division 
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December 20, 2021 
 
The Honorable Gretchen Whitmer 
Governor of the State of Michigan 
ATTN: Legal Division 
George W. Romney Bldg. 
P.O. Box 30013 
Lansing, MI 48909-7513 
 
Dear Governor Whitmer: 
 
Pursuant to statute, a copy of the proposed amendment to the Ann Arbor City Charter is being 
submitted for your approval. The proposed charter amendment would be that the City shall, in 
2023 through 2043, annually levy a tax of up to 1 mills on all taxable real and personal 
property situated within the City for the purpose of providing funds to advance Community 
Climate Action. 
 
The proposed charter language is included in the enclosed certified resolution, adopted by the 
Ann Arbor City Council at its regular session of December 6, 2021. The resolution authorizes 
the charter amendment proposition to appear on the November 8, 2022 General Election 
Ballot. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jacqueline Beaudry 
City Clerk 
 
JB/rw 
 
c: Attorney General Dana Nessel, Washtenaw County Clerk Lawrence Kestenbaum 
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